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Saving Evy
Long wait has happy ending for hard-to-place pooch

!is is the story of Evy, a 70-pound, mixed 
breed dog who spent waaay too long at the shelter. 
!e reasons were many -- and none of them were 
good. She was big. She was strong. She was black 
in color. She was unruly.

She was also a BAHS sta" favorite, Õcause we 
root for the underdog.

ÒEvy was just a really lovable, hyperactive, 
Banana-Rama-Ding Dong goo#all,Ó Adoption 
Counselor Melissa Janes said and smiled. ÒIt was 
hard to take her picture because she wouldnÕt hold 
still.Ó

So four-year-old Evy attended obedience 
training with Kranky K-9 and learned to walk 
on a transitional lead. !e training improved her 
manners but apparently, not enough.

Six months later, she was still waiting for her 
forever home.

Because black dogs o$en are overlooked at 
shelters, sta" members tied colorful bandanas 
around EvyÕs neck. She was wearing a red one in 
August, when Samantha Sampson, of Caseyville, 
walked into the shelter.

ÒI was drawn to her,Ó Samantha said. ÒAs soon 
as I saw her ears, she stole my heart. She was just 
this big, crazy girlÑso happy and full of herself. I 
knew sheÕd be a lot to handle but I knew sheÕd be 
worth it.Ó

She also knew the shelter had her back.
ÒWe donÕt just send a dog home and forget 

about them,Ó shelter Executive Director Katie 
Nelson explained. 

ÒWhen they are slow to adjust, we work with the new owners and help them transition.Ó
EvyÕs high energy level was addressed through long walks in the park. As for her chewing addiction? Samantha and her 

boyfriend, Justin Clark, put their shoes up on shelves when they arenÕt on their feet.
ÒHaving Evy has actually been good for us,Ó Samantha said, stroking the big dogÕs head. ÒWhen she gets exercise, we get 

exercise. And because of her, we have to keep things picked up o" the %oor, which means our home is cleaner.Ó
Too bad she didnÕt keep her hoola hoop in the closet.
ÒEvy would stare o" into the corner of the room like she saw a ghost. She was really freaked out. IÕm very superstitious 

and for a while, I thought our home might be haunted.
ÒI &nally called the shelter and they &gured it out. It was my hoola hoop. She stared into the corner of the room because 

thatÕs where I kept it. She was afraid of the swooshing noise it made when I used it.Ó
!ese days, Samantha hoola hoops outdoors. And Evy? Well, she steals sandwiches o" the counter when she isnÕt 

sleeping with her parents in bed.
ÒIÕll admit it, sheÕs spoiled,Ó Samantha said. ÒShe fell asleep with us one night while we were watching a movie and that 

was it. !e next night, we tried to put her in her crate and she was like, ÔWhy am I here?ÕÓ
Evy had a similar reaction when her owner brought her back to BAHS for a visit.
ÒShe looked up at me like, ÔWhy did you bring me here?ÕÓ Samantha said. ÒShe was in my lap and between my legs. 

!ey were good to her here. But now she has a real home.
ÒI said, ÔDonÕt worry.  YouÕre not going anywhere. YouÕre stuck with us.ÕÓ
ÒWe couldnÕt have asked for a better dog.Ó

by Michelle Meehan Schrader



!e &rst batch of kittens was the hardest. Balls of %u" 
with the sweetest little purrs. As BAHS foster Melissa 
Ricker looked down at her wards, she remembers 
thinking, ÒCan I really give them back?Ó

But just as quickly, another thought crossed her 
mind: ÒIÕm part of their story. Not the end. But the 
beginning. I can give them love and nurturing until 
they &nd their forever homes.Ó

Her only Òfoster failÓ? A Siamese-mix kitty named 
Harpo. He slept with one paw over his face, which 
made him impossible to resist.

ÒBut IÕve successfully fostered four more litters since 
him,Ó the Belleville mother of two said, proudly. ÒI 
know if I donÕt give them back, I wonÕt have room to 
foster more kittens.Ó

Kittens like Co-Worker Ð Co-Wo for short. He would 
curl up next to the computer, while MelissaÕs husband, 
Tony, worked from home.

ÒMy husband would put a blanket down on the desk and Co-Worker would lie there and give him tech support.  When IÕd 
come home from work, IÕd say, ÔHow was the day at the o'ce, guys?Õ Co-Wo was a hard one to give up but we did it.Ó

Tricia Clayton of Belleville has also caught the Òfoster bug.Ó

ÒI started fostering two years ago,Ó the so$-spoken 68-year-old said. ÒI found out they had a litter that needed to be bottle fed. 
IÕd never done that before and I love babies.Ó

Sometimes fosters handle special needs animals, but more o$en, they temporarily house kittens and puppies that are too 
young for a shelter environment.

ÒI just fostered two kittens that were feral and hadnÕt been handled,Ó Tricia said. Ò!ey werenÕt used to people touching them 
so I kept them for a month to socialize them.Ó

!e shelter provides fosters with all the essentials, including food, crates, bedding, litter and medication. If they have any 
questions, help is just a phone call away.

ÒFor me, I canÕt tell you how rewarding fostering has been,Ó said BAHS Board Secretary Shelly Korves. ÒNothing is better than 
seeing an animal you helped go to a loving home.Ó

Five years ago, Korves fostered a puppy called Squirt. Squirt was adopted by a family with a little boy. !e pair has grown 
up together.

Ò!ey still send me Christmas cards,Ó Korves said, proudly. ÒEvery time I see a picture 
of Squirt and that little boy together Ð theyÕre both so big now -- I think, Ô!is is the 
reason I foster.Õ

ÒEvery animal deserves to be part of a family like Squirt is.  ItÕs my privilege to be 
part of that journey.Ó

For more information about fostering, visit bahspets.org/volunteer/foster. 

Sweet Beginnings
Fosters open hearts
& homes to wayward wards
by Michelle Meehan Schrader

Avoiding a Cat-astrophe: 
The real story behind TNR
It’s hip to be tipped
by Michelle Meehan Schrader

Fact: One unaltered female cat can give 
birth to hundreds of kittens in her lifetime. 
Like all animals, community cats settle 
where food is available Ð in this case, on PatÕs 
doorstep.

ÒYouÕre on your way to having a Ôcat colony,ÕÓ I told my friend, whose eyes widened at the prospect. 
ÒBefore long, your neighborhood is going to be overrun with cats. But thereÕs a way to avoid this. Have you heard of TNR?ÕÓ

TNR stands for Trap-Neuter-Return and it is the only humane and e"ective way to stabilize feral cat populations. Simply put, 
feral cats are humanely trapped and taken to vet clinics where they are spayed or neutered and vaccinated. !e cats then are 
returned to the place where they were trapped -- with their ears tipped so no one tries to &x them again.

Like their mothers and grandmothers before them, they likely were born in the wild and will survive just &ne outdoors.
ÒIf a cat is truly feral,Ó I told my friend, Òthey are a wild animal just like a raccoon or a squirrel. !ey can live o" the land or 
they may become dependent on the food you put out for them. But unless a feral kitten is handled before six weeks of age, they 
probably will never let you touch them.Ó

TNR became legal in St. Clair County in November of 2017. As a BAHS board member, I have witnessed &rsthand how the 
process works through the low-cost spay and neuter clinics periodically o"ered by our shelter.

Ò!is is an important issue for the animal welfare community,Ó BAHS Director Katie Nelson said. ÒBut unfortunately, not even 
all the shelters working together can &x the feral cat over-population problem.

ÒWe need the buy-in of the community,Ó she continued, Òwhich is why we share our knowledge with the public and discuss 
and promote TNR. It is so much easier to trap a feral cat if its caregiver is involved.Ó

!ose a"ected by feral cats can buy their own traps or borrow them from BAHS.

I think my pal, Pat, is planning to borrow one. Come to think of it, I may just deliver it to her.

To &nd low-cost spay and neuter opportunities in St. Clair County, check out BAHSpets.org or contact St. Clair TNR & Rescue 
at (314) 339-7481.

My friend, Pat, loves cats. She has two 
spayed BAHS rescue kitties that live 
indoors and four unaltered Òcommunity 
catsÓ that roam her neighborhood.

Ò!eyÕre so cute,Ó she said, Òbut they wonÕt 
let anyone touch them. I think other neigh-
bors feed them too. We feel sorry for them. 
We want to help them.Ó

And so it begins, I thought. So it begins.
Two feral cats become 20 feral cats become 
80 feral cats become a nightmare. 

Susan Skinner, Will Davis, Katie Nelson, Julie Stroetker, and Kristy Erker in front of the
 OPSPOT Mobile Surgical Vehicle, which was used to spay/neuter over 80 cats in 2018.

Celebrating 60 years of compassion, 
education, community and co!aboration. 



Carol’s Corner
CarolÕs Corner is named for former BAHS president Carol Lesko, who has devoted years to bettering the lives of
animals. We honor people who really go the extra mile for our shelter in CarolÕs Corner

The Amazing Pollmanns
Dedicated couple makes difference 
in lives of shelter animals
by Michelle Meehan Schrader

Sharon Pollmann stands in the middle of Kitty Corner, as frisky 
felines scamper all around her. !ereÕs Meow. HeÕs a loner. And 
Katrina. SheÕs a jumper. !en thereÕs the pretty little newcomer in 
the corner. Sharon doesnÕt know her name yet but she will.

ÒIÕve always loved cats,Ó the tall, slender blonde said and smiled. 
ÒWell, all animals really. My husband says every dog that comes 
along, I have to pet it. HeÕs always telling me, ÔOne of these days, 
youÕll get your &nger bitten o".Õ

ÒSo far, I still have all 10 of them.Ó

!ey come in handy when she volunteers at the shelter.
ÒSharon is just amazing,Ó BAHS Director Katie Nelson explained. 
ÒSheÕll sweep the %oor, change the litter boxes, play with the cats, 
volunteer at fundraisers and community events Ð you name it. She is one of the most dedicated volunteers weÕve ever had. 
SheÕll look around and see a maintenance problem and say, ÔWhat can we do to &x this?ÕÓ

!en sheÕll put her husband to work. An engineer with handyman superpowers, Ken Pollmann has his own shelter Honey 
Do List.

ÒIf something is broken, weÕll put it on ÔKenÕs List,ÕÓ Nelson said. ÒHeÕs helped us with everything from plumbing to elec-
trical issues to renovations in our isolation unit. A lot of times, Sharon and Ken will roll up their sleeves and work side by 
side.Ó

Over the past year, Nelson estimates the Belleville couple has saved BAHS thousands of dollars in basic repairs. Ò!ey are 
just really special people,Ó she said. Ò!ere is no way we could thank them enough.Ó

!e parents of three sons Ð Kyle, 32, Brock, 29, and Jordan, 27 Ð the couple also has a 17-year-cat named Gracie Ann.  

ÒWeÕve just been so blessed that we want to give back,Ó said Sharon, who also volunteers with Meals on Wheels and other 
organizations. ÒIf youÕre an animal lover like me, this is the perfect place to do it.

 Ò!is shelter is a great temporary home for the animals until they get adopted. I tell people, Ô!ey get the best of all things 
here: Food, shelter and love.Õ Everybody works together to make that happen. WeÕre just proud to be part of that.Ó

BAHS 2018 Events Round-up
Wine for Whiskers
A record-breaking crowd turned out on September 13th to sip wine and celebrate the animals. Strolling the grounds of the 
Weingarten in Belleville, guests enjoyed a dinner catered by FletcherÕs Kitchen and Tap, a silent auction and more. Adorable, 
adoptable puppies and kittens were on hand to steal everyoneÕs heart. Purrrfect weather made the evening complete.

Bags for Wags
Purses prevailed at our 
3rd annual Bags for Wags, 
which took place at St. Clair 
Country Club in Belleville on 
April 30th. !roughout the 
evening, BAHS supporters 
purchased chances to win 
nearly $10,000 worth of 
designer handbags. A 
delicious catered meal and 
silent auction helped make 
this sold-out event one the 
hottest tickets of the spring!

Race for Rescues
Hundreds of pets and their people took to the pavement for our 8th 
annual Race for the Rescues 5K Run. !e race, which also featured a 
one-mile fun walk, was held on April 22nd at Belleville West Township 
High School. Overall race ninners -- Andrew Rains and his dog, Vixen 
-- won with the time of 15:67. !e pair has won the race for the last two 
years, -- so they are the ones to beat! 

Howl’oween Pet Parade
A dachshund dressed as a hot dog cart and a bright blue poodle channeling Eeyore 
from ÒWinnie the PoohÓ were two of the crowd favorites at this yearÕs 6th annual 
HowlÕoween Pet Parade. More than 300 pets and their people took part in the family-
friendly event, which ended with a costume contest and block party along East Main 
Street in Belleville. Special thanks to our premiere sponsor Lucky Dogs Barks and 
Recreation in Swansea.

Glo Bingo
Fluorescent daubers lit up the evening at our sold-out Glo Bingo, which was held 
November 17th at Bel-Air Bowl in Belleville. !e event -- which included blaring 
music and crazy games -- was made even more exciting by the emceeing talents of 
Bingolicious, AKA Todd Korves of Swansea. Stay tuned for our next Glo Bingo to 
be held in February at Bel-Air Bowl. Register online at bahspets.org/events.

Susan OÕMalley won a beautiful pink purse 
at this yearÕs Bags for Wags!

Race for Rescue Participants 

Participants at the HowlÕoween Pet Parade
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BAHS 2019 Event Calendar
�t�� Friday, February 2   Glo Bingo at Bel-Air Bowl

�t�� Sunday, April 14   Race for Rescues 5K at Belleville West High School

�t�� Monday,  April 29   Bags for Wags at the St. Clair Country Club

�t�� June, TBA    Slumber Pawty

�t�� July, TBA    Ice Cream Social at Dog Day Afternoon

�t�� Thursday, September 12  Wine for Whiskers at the Weingarten

�t�� Sunday, October 27   Howl’oween Pet Parade in Downtown Belleville

�t�� Friday, November 1   Glo Bingo at Bel-Air Bowl 

�t�� December 7,14, 21   Santa Pics at the Shelter from Noon - 4 p.m.

Ho ho ho!
Santa Paws poses with  
pooches and kitties
Deck the halls with puppies and kittens! Pet photos 
with Santa will be taken from Noon - 4 p.m. the !rst 
three Saturdays in December at the Belleville Area 
Humane Society, 1301 South 11th Street in Belleville. 
Over the years, the Jolly Old Elf has posed with 
everything from dogs and cats to chickens and guinea 
pigs. Human family members are also invited to sit on 
SantaÕs lap. Photos cost $10 and include a frame. All 
proceeds will bene!t the animals at the shelter.
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Home for the Holidays
Consider giving the gift of love this Holiday Season! 

JoJo | Young Adult Female Rain | Young Adult Female Rudy | Young Adult Male

Ramen | Young Adult Male Tulip | Young Adult Female  Georgie | Young Adult Male

Thanksgiving Feast 
for Furry Friends

Volunteers spent their !anksgiving morning preparing a feast of 
chicken, cranberry sauce, carrots, green beans and biscuits for the 
dogs. !e cats were treated to chicken and pumpkin.
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The dogs and cats at BAHS would like to thank Print 
Master for their generosity during this holiday season. We 
pawsitively love this newsletter and think everyone who 

reads it will love it too. 


